
 

       
 

 

 

 

 

15th October, 2021  
 

To:  
FP-CGIL 
General Secretary Serena Sorrentino 
internazionale@fpcgil.it 

 
 

Dear Serena, Dear FP-CGIL, 

The reports of the violent attacks on trade unionists and the CGIL office in Rome has 

left us with anger and dismay. Speaking on behalf of more than one million Swedish 

public service workers and our six unions, we strongly condemn all attacks on unions 

and the fundaments of democracy. Fascism and right-wing extremist terror have no 

place in our societies.  

The union movement is built upon solidarity and an attack on one of us is an attack on 

all. We stand with our Italian unionist friends. 

#Maipiufascismi #Siamotutticgil 

 

 

In solidarity, 

 

 
Tobias Baudin 
President, Kommunal 
 
Heike Erkers 
President, Akademikerförbundet SSR 
 
Gabriella Lavecchia 
President, Seko 
 
Britta Lejon 
President, Fackförbundet ST 
 
Veronica Magnusson 
President, Vision 
 
Sineva Ribeiro 
President, Vårdförbundet 
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